









February 8, 2006

2006 ICMA Annual Awards Program

777 No. Capitol Street, NE, Suite 500

Washington, DC   2002-4201

Dear Nominating Committee:

On behalf of Rockville Centre, I respectfully submit a project which has impacted just about every aspect of our Village in a positive way and has truly reinforced what is stressed over and over in government; working together, civilian and municipal groups to accomplish a mutual goal for the good of all.

Rockville Centre finished the installation of an artificial grass system called “Field Turf” on two athletic fields for the cost of $1.3 million.  However, the total cost for the Village (taxpayers) was only $650,000, a savings of $650,000.  By partnering with a local, private college and allowing limited college field use, we have substantially increased playing time for all our Village sports teams, high school teams, dramatically reduced yearly maintenance costs and water consumption and delivered two NCAA Class I sports fields.
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1. Problem Assessment:  Rockville Centre is a vibrant community with very active sports leagues including soccer, lacrosse, baseball and local high school sports (approximately 5,000 children).  The issue is that Rockville Centre is land poor and all our fields were being pushed beyond their realistic usage capacity.   One major fact, besides that our natural grass fields looked terrible due to over-use, was that the different leagues began to fight for field time, creating divisions in the community and animosity towards our Parks Director who was becoming a referee.  After completion of a new multi-field sports complex, the fighting continued and the new fields quickly became ruined, due to play commencing too soon after rain and the need to start the sports season in March before the fields could thaw out.  Parents, 
players and coaches became very frustrated at canceled games and practices and damaged fields, with the reality that there was no solution in sight.  At this time it became evident a real fix was needed to save the fields and do something to better 
utilize our new fields, so there would be sufficient playing time for everyone.
2. Program Implementation and Costs:
  As liaison with our local businesses, schools and community, I learned that our local college was facing similar field use problems and was seeking time on our Village fields.  By partnering together, we realized we could split the total costs for a new “Field Turf” artificial grass system 
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50/50 on the new Village sports complex and thus enable the Village to get two 
fields done for the price of one - a saving of $650,000 for Village residents.  
Because now these fields could be used in any weather conditions, all year round, 
the effective field time would be increased four times.  By allowing limited college 
use for home games and practices, they would be able to elevate their sports 
program and attract better athletes.  Now the real job was getting our sports 
leagues, high school Athletic Director, Parks Director and Board of Trustees to 
agree that this 
partnership and field sharing with our local college was going 
to truly expand their available field use time and eliminate make-up games and 
practices and allow for true game scheduling.  After several months of 
meeting, addressing their concerns, the vote to go forward was finally given.

3. Tangible Results:  Inter-cooperative agreements have proven over the years to save money and streamline municipal operations to work more efficiently.  By utilizing a partnership agreement, Rockville Centre was able to build two premium fields for the price of one.  Working with a private college allowed the Village to build immediately, avoiding the long process of bidding and dealing with multiple contractors.  Rockville Centre divided all costs equally, saving a total of $650,000 for having two fields finished with artificial “Field Turf” grass.  Going forward, $50,000 will be saved every year on seasonal maintenance costs, such as grass 
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cutting and watering, and the Village has quadrupled the playing field time for all 
sports groups, alleviating pressure for practice and game time.  When measuring 
quality of life (QOL) issues in a community, parks and recreational facilities are 
always considered.  By Rockville Centre partnering with a private college, we 
have dramatically improved our newest park four-fold:


A.  Field use quadrupled, giving every team more practice and field time.


B.  There are no more weather-related cancellations or game delays because 
 
     of rain or snow.  


C.  Scheduling is more reliable, and planning each season is no longer at the 
     
    mercy of the weather.  For busy parents this is a tremendous advantage.


D.  “Field Turf” grass ensures a beautiful surface; free of divots, holes and other 
      defects which will always be evident in the high traffic areas, and will 
    
      significantly reduce the chances for injury.


By its design, “Field Turf” is made to provide a year-round fully functional athletic 
field surface which is guaranteed for eight years.  There is only the need to fluff 
the grass once a month to ensure 100% playability.  That operation is 
done in-
house with Rockville Centre owned equipment.  
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4. Application to Other Municipalities:   Cooperative agreements have been 
encouraged for years by local and state-wide government so that taxpayers see 
money savings and more efficient operations.  In our case, after researching 
artificial grass companies, the Village was able to take advantage of a municipal 
government/private partnership to ensure a quality product and installation, and 
enhance our parks for the ultimate benefit of all.

Respectfully submitted for your consideration.










Very truly yours,










Ronald J. Wasson










Village Administrator

RJW/mfd
